Central Committee of the Communist Party of Soviet Union

Dear Comrades,

The anniversary of Socialist Workers' Party of Turkey will be celebrated by a rally on 13 June 1981 at Haus der Jugend, Deutschherren-Ufer 12, 6000 Frankfurt a.M. at 1500.

After the coup d'état of September 1980 in Turkey, our Party (SWPT) which firmly stands for scientific socializm and proletarien internationalizm, has passed on to illegal party activity. Since it is imposible at the moment to celebrate the anniversary of our Party legally in Turkey, the Political Büreau has arrenged a celebration rally in Federal Germany where about 1.5 million Turkish and Kurdish workers live pesently.

Socialist Workers' party of Turkey strives to realize the formation in Turkey of an anti-fascist democratic front under the leadership of the working class. Delegations of the most advenced political parties of Turkey have been invited to the rally. Our aim is to make this gathering the occasion of a new step-forward in securing unity of action against the military dictatorship in Turkey.

We would particularly like welcome a delegation of your Party at this gathering, or to receive, at least, your written message of solidarity with Turkish citizens and political figures who will be present together with guests representing fraternal working class parties of several European contries. Your paticipation will have great importance for all communist and progressive forces of Turkey struggling against the Junta.

Expecting your reply at the adress below I send you, comrades, the militant greetings and solidarity feelings of my Party, of the working class of Turkey and of the entire people of Turkey.

Ahmet Kaçmaz President

